

Reservoir and Hillsdale Project Updates



Excavator with 70-foot reach removing sediment from the District's reservoir

The Midway Heights County Water District Reservoir Improvements Project, awarded to Lorang Brothers Construction, Inc. of Colfax in December 2021, is on time and on budget. Removal of sediment from the irrigation reservoir, combined with other operational improvements, will restore 700,000 gallons of storage capacity. The project is scheduled to be completed by May 30, 2023.

The Hillsdale Irrigation Mainline Replacement Project was awarded to the Hanson Bros. Enterprises in November 2022. The existing 60-year old pipe has continually failed due to age and soil conditions, and will be replaced by a pipe with increased diameter for additional flow capacity. In addition, a fire hydrant will be added. The project is scheduled to be completed by May 2023.

Both projects are funded by PCWA grants totaling \$414, 819 and by 20% matching District funds totaling \$103, 705.

Simplify your Midway Heights bill payments: Sign up for <u>Automatic Bill Pay</u>.

Use the form on the back side of this page.

Newsletter

December 2022



Strategic Plan Community Workshop and Customer Survey

Midway Heights County Water District's customers have a unique opportunity to support the District in its strategic planning efforts by attending a community workshop and by completing a brief customer survey. The workshop will be held Tuesday, January 17th at the Meadow Vista Community Center located at 1101 Meadow Vista Road from 5:30-7:30 p.m. District customers will be asked to voice their ideas, concerns, and priorities for the District over the next 3-5 years. An agenda will be posted on the District's website one week prior.

A brief survey posted on the District's website provides customers with an additional opportunity to provide feedback. A link to the survey is located on the homepage or by scanning the QR code. Responses are anonymous. The survey will be available through January 31, 2023.

The strategic plan project is fully funded by a \$20,000 grant awarded by PCWA. The final plan is expected to be presented for approval at the April 20, 2023 Board meeting.

For additional information regarding the strategic plan go to https://www.mhcwd.org/strategic-plan.

Questions? Call MHCWD at (530) 878-8096.

Board Directors Update

We are pleased to welcome David Baker to the District Board. David's appointment was approved by the Board of supervisors at their November 29, 2022 meeting and he was sworn in at the December 15th MHCWD Board meeting. His term is until December 11, 2026. David will replace Don Rushton who fulfilled his last term, and chose to vacate his seat. Don served on the Board for over five years. He has provided thoughtful and objective input throughout his tenure. He will be missed.

Provide your Email address to receive the Newsletter, Agenda and Emergency Notices.

Send a note to admin@mhcwd.org

This Newsletter is part of the District's effort to provide timely detail about operations and plans.

Midway Heights CWD P.O. BOX 596,MEADOW VISTA, CA 95722

ACH Bank Draft Payments Sign-Up Form

CUSTOMER INFORMATION Name: Leave Blank Account No: E-mail Address: _____ Phone No: _____ FINANCIAL INSTITUTION INFORMATION Bank Name: _____ Bank Routing/Transit No: _____ Name on Account: _____ Account Type (check one): CHECKING **SAVINGS** Account No: _____ I certify that the information above is correct, that I am an authorized signer or designate of the account provided for ACH transactions, and that I am authorized to provide this information. I authorize Midway Heights CWD to deduct my utility payments from this bank account via Electronic Fund Transfer. I understand sending a written notification to Midway Heights CWD will revoke this authorization. Midway Heights CWD reserves the right to cancel Electronic Fund Transfers due to insufficient funds without notice. **Print Authorized Name**

Date

Authorized Signature